Lebanon Junior Soccer Club
Meeting Minutes
June 3, 2015
President Rob Judd called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:42 pm.

Attending the meeting:  Bob Gentes, Rob Judd, Kathey Fowler, Sarah Haynes, John Hiltz, Laura Tartagelia, Chris Warner, and Bill Archer.
PRESIDENT REPORT
· Spring season going well.  No major incidents to report.  Issue with WAM U8 boys as noted by Bob Gentes during that game.

· Water pump purchased and in use for irrigation at Lions Field.  Has been used successfully several times.

· Flyers for Coach Bessette’s clinic sent out to the Club.  All payments will be made directly to him not the Club.  LES fields will be used for Clinic.

· Fall registration is complete.  Lower total number of players signed-up with U12 girls the largest number of players to register.

· Thank you to Sarah Haynes for leading the Soccer Contingent at the Memorial Day Parade.  Thanks to all the players and families that participated.

· Budget Development meeting is scheduled for Monday June 15th at 6:30 pm in the Community Center.
SECRETARY REPORT
· The minutes were accepted as presented on a motion from Jon Hiltz and second of Bob Gentes.
TREASURER REPORT 

· The report was accepted as presented on a motion from Bob Gentes and second of Chris  Warner.
· This will be Mrs. Tartagelia’s last year as Treasurer.  She will mentor the new Treasurer through the year and explain all fiscal responsibilities of the Club.

· New checks have been ordered.

· Please remember to get all reimbursement requests with receipts to Laura.
EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR REPORT

· Club was able to purchase 20 new Size 5 balls.
· All set with all other equipment at this time.
UNIFORM DIRECTOR REPORT
· Dana has found a new vendor for uniforms that would be $28 per set of shirt, shorts, and socks.  She will look into uniforms for Coaches.
REGISTRAR REPORT

· Website worked well for Fall registrations.  
COACH’S DIRECTOR REPORT
· All Fall Season teams have a coach.
· Calendar is being developed for Coach’s Meeting, Concussion Training, CPR.

FUNDRAISING REPORT

· Friendly’s Fundraiser is being planned.
REFEREE ASSIGNOR/FIELD SCHEDULER

· In-service Clinics are available for Continuing Education requirements.
· There is a class the second week in July for new referee certification.  

SOCCER LIAISON REPORT
FIELD MAINTENANCE REPORT
· Lions Field will be shut down and not used at all for the summer.  A set schedule of irrigation, fertilizer and grub removal will be developed to get the field in playing shape for the Fall.
· Water Pump Orientation is scheduled for Saturday June 20th at Lions Field.  Volunteers will be shown how to set up the water pump and irrigate the field.  An e-mail will be sent to Club members asking for Volunteers.

· Lions Field need to be irrigated three times per week for about 2 hours per session.  It does not matter the time of day it is done.

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S REPORT
WEBSITE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
No Public Comment

CORRESPONDENCE
.
OLD BUSINESS
· Scholarship applications have been forwarded to committee members for review and recipient selection.

· Comp Team Try Out Schedule was discussed and developed.  There will be at least one impartial evaluator at each try out session.  Rob will contact all comp team coaches about try-out times,
NEW BUSINESS
· Demolition Derby is June 20th at the Fairgrounds.  E-mail will be sent to Club Members asking for Volunteers to staff the concession stand and for baked goods to sell at the event.
· The Board decided that the Club would not sell onion blossoms at the Lebanon Fair this year.  Members agreed that the Club will have a booth to sell mozzarella sticks and chicken wings.  Members decided no uniform was necessary for Mr. Archer or other volunteers in the booth.
· The referee payment process was discussed.  Board Members agreed that checks need to be sent on a regular basis- every two weeks- so that referees do not wait 4-6 weeks for payment.  Chris and Laura will discuss the details and let Board know the outcome.  Non-certified volunteers who fill in for no-show referees will not be paid.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:26 pm on the motion of Bob Gentes and second of Chris Warner.
